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Regular Meeting 

November 13, 2023 

 

 

A Regular Meeting of the Lake Linden-Hubbell Schools Board of Education was held in 

the Auditorium on Monday, November 13, 2023.  The meeting was called to order by 

President Patricia Burton at 5:30 p.m. 

 

Present: Jeff Dennis, Courtney Holzberger, Jennifer Beaudette, Patricia Burton, Lori 

Ambuehl, Rob Johnson 

 

Absent: David Anderson 

 

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

A motion was made by Jennifer Beaudette and supported by Rob Johnson to excuse David 

Anderson from the meeting.  Roll call vote.  Motion unanimously carried.   

 

A motion was made by Rob Johnson and supported by Lori Ambuehl to accept the agenda.  

Roll call vote.  Motion unanimously carried. 

 

A motion was made by Jennifer Beaudette and supported by Courtney Holzberger to 

accept the November bills (totaling $128,676.35), the Treasurer’s Report and the minutes 

of the Regular Meeting held on October 9, 2023.  Roll call vote.  Motion unanimously 

carried. 

 

There were no expressions from the public. 

 

Mr. Brad Codere gave a Superintendent/6-12 Principal Report.  Parent-Teacher 

Conferences were held on November 8.  The High School Bowl team won their second 

match over Rudyard and now move on to the “Cerebral 16.”  The Veteran’s Day assembly 

was held on November 10 with our band and local veterans participating.  After analyzing 

data from the end of last year and beginning of this year, the Middle/High School MTSS 

team will be focusing on attendance and course pass rate.  The TV-6 Can-A-Thon will run 

through November 23.  Each grade that meets their goal will get to watch a movie.  

Thanksgiving Break is next week, November 22-24.  The Christmas Band Concert is 

scheduled for Sunday, December 10. 

  

Mr. Jack Johnson gave an Elementary Principal’s Report.  Parent-Teacher Conferences 

were held by appointment on November 8.  The GSRP program has added two students 

and lost one which brings the enrollment to 14.  The Elementary PTO is holding a “Glow 

Dance” on November 18.  This event will include dancing, and arts/crafts.  The School 

Spelling Bee is tentatively scheduled for January 10, 2024 with the District Bee at Dollar 

Bay on January 31.  Due to the weather, the Halloween Parade was held inside on 



 

October 31.  Parents and families came to the high school gym to watch the class parades.  

The Elementary Christmas Program will be held on December 13.  The RISE prize cart 

goes around every Monday to reward students for RISE behaviors.  The primary focus has 

been on positives behaviors during unstructured settings such as the gym, playground and 

bus.  The summary of discipline referrals for the first quarter was reviewed. 

 

Mr. Jack Kumpula gave an Athletic Director’s Report. 

 

A motion was made by Lori Ambuehl and supported by Jennifer Beaudette to recognize 

student athletes and coaches for honors earned during the 2023 Football and Volleyball 

seasons.  Roll call vote.  Motion unanimously carried. 

 

A motion was made by Jennifer Beaudette and supported by Jeff Dennis to impose a 

Summer property tax levy to collect property taxes, including debt services, upon property 

located within the School District, and continuing from year to year until specifically 

revoked by this Board of Education.  Roll call vote.  Motion unanimously carried. 

 

A motion was made by Jennifer Beaudette and supported by Courtney Holzberger to 

approve the District audit report for the District accounts/funds as submitted by Anderson, 

Tackman & Company, PLC for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2023.  Roll call vote.  

Motion unanimously carried. 

 

A motion was made by Jeff Dennis and supported by Jennifer Beaudette to approve the 

contract as presented between the Lake Linden-Hubbell School District and Great Lakes 

Recovery Centers for the Employee Assistance Program (EAP).  Roll call vote.  Motion 

unanimously carried. 

 

A motion was made by Lori Ambuehl and supported by Jennifer Beaudette to accept the 

letter of resignation from Ayla Zambrano from her position as Elementary Parapro.  Roll 

call vote.  Motion unanimously carried. 

 

Other: 

 

There is a Policy Review Committee meeting scheduled for Wednesday, November 15 at 

5:30 p.m.  

 

The status of the school social worker position for next year was discussed.   

 

There being no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Jennifer Beaudette and 

supported by Lori Ambuehl to adjourn the meeting at 6:26 p.m.  Roll call vote.  Motion 

unanimously carried. 

 

 


